August 27, 2024

Regular meeting of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Victory Gardens held on
August 27, 2024.

Mayor Holeman called the meeting to order and declared a quorum present.

Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of Our Country.
Please remain standing for a moment of silence for our military.

This meeting has been advertised in one newspaper, The Daily Record, in
compliance with the New Jersey Open Public Meeting Act.

ATTENDANCE: Councilman Glass, Councilwoman Hedgepath, Councilman Hale,
Councilman Lorenzo.

ABSENT: Councilman Suarez, Councilwoman Garcia Montes and Attorney
Feintuch.

Motion to accept the minutes of 8/13/24 as received by Councilwoman Hedgepath
seconded by Councilman Hale and approved on verbal vote. Councilman Glass
and Councilman Lorenzo abstained as they were absent from that meeting.

CORRESPONDENCE :

DOVER WATER =~ I did have Dover Water out to my house regaarding the
letter they sent to everyone in town ergarding the pipes that they have
coming into their homes.

I did find out that my pipes are galvanized. They said that if anyone
is having trouble trying to figure out the pipes, to call them and they
will come out to their homes.

I asked them if they know when the work will start and they said no.
They have applied for a grant. If they get it there should be no cost to
the homeowners. It all depends on how much they get.

All this is in the planning stages and as they get more information
they will pass it on to me.

Motion to accept and put on file the correspondence as received by
Councilman Lorenzo, seconded by Councilman Glass and approved on verbal
vote. None opposed.

VOUCHERS :

The Mayor asked if there were any questions or comments on the vouchers?
Hearing none, the Mayor asked for a motion to pay the bills.

Motion to approve the vouchers for payment by Councilman Glass, seconded by
Councilman Lorenzo and approved on roll call:

Councilman Glass Yes
Councilwoman Hedgepath Yes
Councilman Hale Yes
Councilman Lorenzo Yes

(See Vouchers Next Page)



Voucher Reports
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Voucher # | |Payabla to: l 'Type of Service Amount [Check # I

08-31 Acrisure Insurance Other Insurance $ A58:00
08-32 Econosigns LLC Buildings and Grounds s 654:53
08-33 Home Depot INC Buildings and Grounds 5 454:74
08-34 Jepl Borough Hall Utilities $ 713.59
08-35 JCPL Fire House Fire OE $ 372.86
08-36 JCPL Street Lights Street Lights $ 750.49
08-37 MGL. Printing Solutions Tax Collector $ 527.00
08-38 Morris County MUA Road OE : S 44186,
08-39 Navitend Clerk OE $ 132426
08-40 Optimum Borough Hall Clerk OE 5 370:68
08-41 Robert Young Buildings and Grounds S 300:00
08-42 Sherwin Williams Streets and Roads S 109.92
08-43 Uline Supplies Buildings and Grounds o 35361
08-44 Hector Lorenzo Streets and Roads SW S 2;635:36
08-45 Leticia Diaz Clerk SW $ 1,785
08-46 Manuel Venereo Streets and Roads SW S 224400

TOTAL VOUCHERS $ 12,984.64

DEPARTMENT REPORTS:

BUILDING DEPARTMENT - 2 permits issued. Total value of comstruction:
$36,000.00

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE - Everyone has a copy of the report.

1 marriage licensed issued for a total collected:
$28.00

REGISTRAR -

COMMITTEE REPORTS: None

Councilman Lorenzo said that a resident talked to him about the exit
at Nourish. It is very dangerous. They do have signs over there. People are
trying toget out of the parking lot before the light changes and they don't
look where they are going. They should try to put in these crosswalk signs.
People that are driving out of Nourish don't look either. It is very
dangerous coming out of there especially with our parking lot right next to

theirs.
The Clerk said they got Planning Board approval to have it this way and

they also got County approval. Maybe they can put another sign up for

crossing.
Councilman Lorenzo said he will go over there and talk to them to see

if they can put up another sign.

Motion to accept and put on file the reports by Councilwoman Hedgepath,
seconded by Councilman Glass and approved on verbal vote. None opposed.

NEW BUSINESS: NONE

OLD BUSINESS:

JASON GABLOFF CFO - Jason was coming tonight but I told him not to.
The person he wanted as the Treasurer decided she likes retirement too much
and decided she didn't want the job. The other person he had couldn't make
it tonight. I gave everyone her resume for the next meeting. They will be

here at that time.



OLD BUSINESS CONTINUED:

MEETING DATE FOR DECEMBER 2025 - The Clerk said when she did this at
the last meeting I forgot about December. we usually only do one meeting in
December. Our dates would be December 9th and 23rd.

Motion was made by Councilwoman Hedgepath to have only one meeting in
December. That would be December 9th. Motion seconded by Councilman Lorenzo
and approved on roll call:

Councilman Glass Yes
Councilwoman Hedgepath Yes
Councilman Hale Yes
Councilman Lorenzo Yes

Motion to open the meeting to the public by Councilwoman Hedgepath, seconded
by Councilman Glass and approved on verbal vote. None opposed.

Jim Janone =~ The issue wit the water department do they know that the lids
are locked? Yes. They had to open mine when they were there and I told them
that everyone that has the pit will need to have theirs opened also.What if
no one calls them. Well that is on them. Dover will have to figure out why
people aren 't scanning and calling them. Is the grant that Dover is going
for 1s it exclusive to Vlctory Gardens or everyone they service. They
didn't tell me that. They can't really say anything until they know if they
are getting the grant and how much it will be. The hole over by Advanced
auto has opened up again. They did cover it over but it is opened up again.
The drain may be undermining the soil. I will have to have Leon go out and
take another look at it. Coolidge Avenue has a lot of commercial vehicles
parked onthe street. Someone called us today with the same information.
I usually go on that street every morning before I come into work. I didn't
see anything there. It's after midnight that they are parking there.
Did you hear back from Dover Administrator yet? I talked to their Acting
Superintendant. Was anything resolved? No. I asked again for all the kids
that are going to school from Victory Gardens and the addresses that they are
coming out of. He had to get back to me with that information. I heard
from him 2 weeks later and he said that he couldn't give me their names because
of the law. I asked him to give me the addresses of where they are coming
from and how many from each address. He has to go back and get permission
for him to give me that information.
Councilwoman Hedgepath said they are not doing bus passes this year.
They sent a letter saying that the child lives at this address and this is
where you will be picked up at. No bus passes. Please get me a copy of the
letter. When I spoke to this person he told me that they are doing bus
passes. He told me the bus drivers look at the bus passes. I told him they
did not. They may look the first day but that is it. I told him we have
seen kids being driven into town and dropped off so they can get the busses.
I told him we have seen kids dropped off and then walk into Salem Village.
Jim said he will ask about that when they have their next committee
meeting. Did Mayor Dodd talk to you Mayor within the last few weeks? No.
He said at a Dover meeting that he would be talking to you about all the
loud music coming from the apartments in Victory Gardens. His residents in
Salem Village are complaining about it. One of our residents have complained
to me about the music at the apartments. Are you aware of people standing
on the corner soliciting for money? I was not aware the Clerk said but the
Mayor told me he saw it. The Mayor said one person was on the Victory Gardens
side and the other person was on the Randolph side. The Mayor said the police
were out there talking to them. They were there for the last 2 weeks.

Motion to close the meeting to the public by Councilwoman Hedgepath,
seconded by Councilman Glass and approved on verbal vote. None opposed.

Motion to adjourn the meeting by Councilwoman Hedgepath, seconded by
Councilman Glass and approved on verbal vote. None opposed.
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